# **Lakewood Ranch Music in Motion Competition Info**

Dear PRHS Marching Pride Students and Parents,

On Saturday (10/19) the Marching Pride is traveling to Lakewood Ranch High School for the Music in Motion Competition.

### Schedule for Saturday, October 19th

#### 11:00am, Call Time

- Upon arrival, students will load the trailer and get their marching band uniforms, hats, and instruments. Auxiliary students should arrive dressed in their uniform with full hair and make-up.
- Students should either eat lunch before arriving, or bring a lunch to eat on the bus.

## 12:00pm, Depart for Lakewood Ranch HS

### 2:15pm, Approximate arrival at Lakewood Ranch HS

• At this time, students will help prepare the props for performance, change into their band uniforms, and get their instruments and equipment from the trailer

# 3:50pm, Line up into competition lance formation for warm-up

4:00pm, Band Warm-up

#### 4:30pm, Travel from warm-up to the stadium

#### 5:00pm, Performance

- After the performance, we will march back to the buses to change out of uniform and put away our instruments.
- Score placements will be released at 5:30pm. At this time, Mrs. Robinson will tell the students when they should report back to the buses for finals.
- Once students know the time to report back to the buses, they'll be released to visit the concession stand to eat dinner.

#### 8:00-9:00pm, Approximate time of finals performance

10:00pm, Awards Ceremony

#### 10:45pm, Load the buses and depart for PRHS

#### 12:45am, Approximate return to PRHS

• Please check Twitter and Facebook for updates on our return to PRHS.

<u>Parent Volunteers:</u> Please email Ms. Eileen Fuentes at <u>prhschap@gmail.com</u> if you're interested in helping with chaperoning or truck crew.

Info for Parents who wish to see the performance: Lakewood Ranch High School is located at 5500 Lakewood Ranch Blvd Bradenton, FL 34211. Admission is \$20. There is no parking fee. Spectator parking will be available through the main entrance to the LRHS campus. Please remember that this event is a fundraiser for the Lakewood Ranch Band Program. This is our version of MBI (our competition fundraiser that we're hosting on November 2).

Questions? Email Mrs. Robinson at <a href="mailto:robin2@collierschools.com">robina2@collierschools.com</a>.

Eyes with Pride!

Mrs. Robinson